

425 S. Palos Verdes Street

Post Office Box 151

San Pedro, CA 90733-0151

TEL/TDD 310 SEA-PORT

www.portoflosangeles.org

Eric Garcetti

Mayor, City of Los Angeles

Board of Harbor Commissioners

Ambassador Vilma S. Martinez
President

David Arian
Vice President

Lucia Moreno-Linares

Anthony Pirozzi, Jr.

Edward R. Renwick

Eugene D. Seroka

Executive Director

January 23, 2018

Ms. Anna Erneholm, Chair Environmental and Sustainability Committee Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council 1840 S. Gaffey Street, Box 34 San Pedro, CA 90731

RE: Request for Increase in Public Access Electric Vehicle Stations

Dear Ms. Erneholm:

Thank you for your letter dated November 29, 2017 regarding the installation of Electric Vehicle Supply Equipment (EVSE) throughout parking lots and other facilities on Port of Los Angeles (Port) properties in San Pedro and Wilmington. Presently there are four Electric Vehicle (EV) parking stalls at Liberty Hill Plaza parking lot located across the street from the Harbor Department (Department) Administration Building, three EV parking stalls at the Department's Construction & Maintenance Administration Building in Wilmington and three EV parking stalls in the parking lot at Cabrillo Beach all of which are located on Port property and are available to the public.

The City of Los Angeles is currently developing policies and procedures for electrical charging station utilization, financial transactions enforcement and associated user management practices. A citywide task force has been formed to come up with these policies and to make recommendations on the purchase, deployment and implementation of EVs and EVSE. Topics currently being discussed by the task force are the types of locations that should be supplied by networked chargers versus non-networked chargers and charging a fee to charge. Other considerations include a parking policy where the task force will investigate in which instances there should be a limit on the amount of time that a vehicle can be parked in a spot with an EV charger. Draft recommendations are expected to be submitted for internal review by Summer 2018.

At this time the Port plans to wait for work of the task force to be completed to see what city-wide standardizations they are recommending before proceeding with the installation of EVSE throughout the Port complex.

Ms. Anna Erneholm, Chair Page 2 of 2

Thank you and the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council for your continued interest, support and recommendations. Please direct further comments or concerns to Augie Bezmalinovich, Community Affairs Advocate. He can be reached at (310) 732-3503 or via email at abezmalinovich@portla.org.

Sincerely,

EUGENE D. SEROKA **Executive Director** 

Michael DiBernardo, Deputy Executive Director CC:

Antonio V. Gioiello, Deputy Executive Director

Dave Walsh, Director of Engineering

Kurt Arend, Assistant Chief Harbor Engineer

Michael Galvin, Director of Waterfront and Commercial Real Estate

Jack Hedge, Director of Cargo & Industrial Real Estate

Arley Baker, Senior Director of Communications

Theresa Adams-Lopez, Director of Community Relations

Augie Bezmalinovich, Community Affairs Advocate

Cecilia Moreno, Community Affairs Advocate

Erica Calhoun, Senior Administrator